Stonefield Homeowners Association Board Meeting

Thursday, March 4, 2004 7:00 p.m.

Present: Jon DiPiazza, Tom Crozier, James Dvorsky, Tom Thieding, Jeffery Mattox

Guests: Kurt Sonnentag

Stonefield sign repair and placement: Tom Thieding, Jon DiPiazza and Kurt Sonnentag met with Penni Kline with the City of Middleton to get recommendations for moving the on Stonefield and Old Middleton Rd. from private property across the street to city property, and place a new sign at the Stonefield-Gammon Rd. entrance. The City would provide back fill for the location along the prairie at the Stonefield and Old Middleton Rd. entrance, and would order prairie flowers to be planted around the sign. Tom and Jon placed stakes for suggested locations for approval by the city. The City Plan Commission will need to approve the signs and placement locations.

Motion approved to purchase 2 news signs from Signs by Designs, Middleton, with just "Stonefield" on the signs along with the rooster. Tom will get drawing and revised estimate on the two signs and provide to Kurt for Plan Commission action on March 9. Jon with check with the land owners where the sign at Stonefield and Old Middleton Rd. is located and offer to replant in the spot that will be vacated by the existing sign.

Arbor Day, Friday, April 23 is the tentative date for putting up the signs.

Newsletter: Discussed items to be included in the next newsletter.

Stonefield Covenant Compliance Committee: The first committee meeting was held in February.

Mailbox replacement, neighborhood beautification: Wildbirds Unlimited is offering replacement mailboxes for \$100, a \$19 discount. Motion approved to have Stonefield residents purchase the American Classic medium mailbox with their address on both side, and with their choice of design.

Annual Meeting: April 1 at the Elm Lawn Elementary School.

Next Meeting: May 6, 2004

Adjourned by unanimous consent.

Minutes Submitted By: Tom Thieding, Secretary